APPENDIX G

Proposal to Expand Louth St Michael’s Church of England Primary School.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and
Inspections Act 2006 as updated by the Education Act 2011 that Lincolnshire County Council,
County Offices, Newland, Lincoln LN1 1YQ intends to make a prescribed alteration to Louth St
Michael’s Church of England Primary School, Monks’ Dyke Road, Louth LN11 9AR with effect
from 1 September 2013.

The proposal is to expand the school from the existing capacity of 210 to 315 with an increase
in the Published Admission Number from 30 to 45. The Published Admission Number will
increase initially only for the Reception intake in 2013 with all other year groups remaining at
30 and the increased intake to 45 will then be phased in with each subsequent intake until the
Published Admission Number of 45 applies to all year groups.

As a temporary measure reorganisation is taking place within existing accommodation to
enable the school to offer an additional 15 places in September 2012 but the increased
Published Admission Number will not take effect until September 2013 when it is intended that
the new facilities will be completed.

The prescribed alteration being consulted on is not related to any other statutory proposal. All
statutory consultation requirements in respect of this proposal have been complied with.

The current net capacity of Louth St Michael's Church of England Primary School is 210 and
the proposed capacity will be 315. The current admission number is 30 and the proposed
admission number will be 45. There are currently 209 pupils on roll

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be
obtained by writing to: Provision Planning, Children's Services, Lincolnshire County Council,
County Offices, Newland, Lincoln LN1 1YQ or by calling 01522 553329 or by emailing
provisionplanning@lincolnshire.gov.uk or via www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/provisionplanning

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or
make comments on the proposal by sending them to Provision Planning, Children's Services,
Lincolnshire County Council, County Offices, Newland, Lincoln LN1 1YQ or by emailing
provisionplanning@lincolnshire.gov.uk.

Signed: Debbie Barnes

Director of Children’s Services
Lincolnshire County Council
Publication Date: 15 August 2012
Explanatory Notes

1. This proposal is not linked to any other proposal.

2. A copy of the County Council’s Home to School Transport policy can be obtained on-line at
www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/parents/schools/school-transport

3. Further details on the consultation which have led to this proposal can be accessed on-line
under “Current Consultations” via www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/provisionplanning
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